
Minutes/Notes 
April 4, 2023 

Blacksburg Recreation Center 
 
Attendees: Don Creamer, Terry Wildman, Leslie Pendleton, Jerry Niles, Pam Knox, Fred Piercy, 
John Burton, Pat Hipkins, Nola Elliot, Joy Herbert, Beth Grabau, Wilma Dotson. 
 
President Leslie Pendleton called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM. 
 
The minutes: The March 2023 board meeting minutes were considered and approved. 
  
AARP VA Update: Leslie provided the most recent update from AARP VA which is appended to 
these minutes. 
 
Officer Reports:  None 
 
Events:  
Past.   

• On April 1st, Leslie and Wilma attended a Barter Theater play, “The Last Romance” and, 
following the play, participated in a “Barter Connects” conversation with the audience. 
The conversation centered around the importance of connection during the senior 
years. Given that the Abingdon Chapter has disbanded, the Barter Theater invited our 
Chapter to participate in the event. AARP VA Associate Director, Brian Jacks, encouraged 
Leslie and Wilma to speak to the audience about volunteer opportunities with AARP VA. 
Following the event, Barter Theater staff hosted Leslie and Wilma for dinner at the 
Martha Washington Inn.  Both believe that the Barter Theater is a good potential 
partner. 

Upcoming. Ben and Leslie shared the following events and dates:  
• April 13, NRV Leading Lights at the German Club, 5:00-7:30 pm. Judith was nominated 

by Ben and selected to receive an award. 
• April 22, Montgomery County “Broomin and Bloomin” event. Details below. 
• May 13, first Mt. Tabor Ruritan Fish Fry, 5:00-7:00 pm with DJ Earl Brown. (Other dates 

are June 10, July 8, August 12, and September 9.) 
• May 19th, Community Cancer Event, Christiansburg Recreation Center, 9:00 am – 1:00 

pm. 
• June 9th, Annual Elder Abuse Conference, “Elder Justice: Keeping Seniors SAFE (Seniors 

Avoiding Financial Exploitation), Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center, Abingdon, 
8:30 am-3:30 pm ($40.00) 



• June 22nd, Chapter Picnic, home of Terry and Sue, 5:00 – 7:00 pm. (Ben and Jerry 
volunteered to assist Terry with planning the event and also investigate possible food 
providers starting with Bluegrass Barbeque in Pembroke). 

• September 19th, Senior Care Fair, Christiansburg Recreation Center, 8:30 am- 12:00 pm. 
• September 27th (tentative) for an Oktoberfest event at Eastern Divide. 
• TBA (sometime in the Fall) RSVP Walk-A-Thon Fundraiser in support of “Supplies for 

Seniors”. Nola volunteered to follow up with Mandy Hayes. This event could be a “day 
of service” for our Chapter. 

• November 8th, Veterans Resource Fair, Christiansburg Recreation Center, 9:00 am- 1:00 
pm. 

  
Sponsorship Requests: 

• August 11, Warm Hearth Village, “Cheeseburger in Parrot-dise” ($500 was approved in 
the budget for this). Wilma and Nola agreed to attend and represent AARP Blacksburg. 

• April and May: Fine Arts Center of the New River Valley (FACNRV): “Together We Rise 
Pulaski.” (Lots and lots of painted ladders arranged as sculpture). They are asking for 
ladders to be loaned to the show. Each will be labeled and returned. The artist in charge 
is a senior. (Will support with $250 from AARP VA $500 donation received in October 
2022. At Ben’s suggestion, Leslie will ask AARP VA to provide matching funds.) 

• November 8th, Veterans Resource Fair, Christiansburg Recreation Center. (Will support 
with the remaining $250.00 from AARP VA). 

There was a discussion about the notion of annual budget support for the arts. It was decided 
to table the conversation until Judith Jones returned. 
 
Chapter Project/Community Service: 
• Don reported on the progress of the “Pathways to Successful Aging”project. Don, Leslie, 

Pam, and Wilma are serving on the Ad Hoc Planning Committee. A total of 16 
representatives from local non-profit organizations are participating. The goal of this project 
is to determine what programs already exist, what programs are being planned, and the 
potential needs within the community, specifically, how the 16 organizations can cooperate 
together. They are planning to establish workshops (Leslie and Jerry are already involved in 
workshops/classes through LLI). There will be two major meetings in May. 

• Pat H. reported on her conversation with the county Adopt-a-Highway program director 
and found that there are openings for volunteers along Prices Fork Road. The former “Darth 
Vader” stretch along Rt. 460 is also available. VDOT provides vests, bags, and signs, but no 
pokers. Blacksburg has its own program and Pat will contact them. We will revisit this in 
May. Ben described the Ruritan experience working on Prices Fork Road (positively). Beth 



raised an excellent point about liability for falls, cuts, puncture wounds, snake bites, rabid 
animals, etc. Pat will ask. 

• Leslie reported on the April 22nd Montgomery County “Broomin’ and Bloomin’ Litter 
Cleanup Event and suggested that the event could provide an annual service opportunity 
for our Chapter. Leslie will create a message for posting on Mailchimp in an attempt to 
recruit volunteers. 

 
Opportunities:  

• Leslie presented the Community Foundation of the NRV (CFNRV) Responsive Grant 
Program, (up to 4K in operating support that opens May 31st and closes July 21st). 
Information can be found at: https://cfnrv.org/grants/. Ben suggested that our Chapter 
establish a fund with the CFNRV and also encourage our Chapter members to be 
involved. 

• Leslie mentioned the Hacksburg maker space in the CRC and it was suggested that we 
may want them to do a presentation to the Board and/or submit an article for a fall 
newsletter. Hacksburg provides limited space and access to tools including welders, 
lathes, machining, etc. as well as classes. The space can be used for everything from 
making lightsabers to candlesticks to Christmas Ornaments and from engineering to art. 

 
Committee Reports:  
Programs. Pat Hipkins reported that the Fall programs are set with the addition of 
presentations on the Virginia Tech Prisoner Book Program (September), update from Kim 
Thurlow on the Town of Blacksburg’s ARPA-funded projects (October), and Backyard Birders 
(November). The recent survey of the Board conducted by Wendy and Pat indicates interest in 
memory and cognition (Ben Katz); climate change (and solar energy); pre-cycling, recycling, and 
politics; senior safety, and dialogue on race. 
 
Membership. Wilma attended another meeting of the Blacksburg Newcomers Club and a 
meeting of the Retired Teachers Association. The Montgomery County/Radford NAACP Chapter 
seems to be inactive at this time. There is an opportunity for us to recruit new members. They 
would be interested in a presentation from AARP Blacksburg. 
 
Newsletter. Fred and Pam have not decided on a publication date for the next Newsletter. Ben 
mentioned again that we should put hard copies of our Newsletter in the local libraries. Leslie 
agreed to follow-up with library directors. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 pm. 
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